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Fall 2018 Newsletter 

President’s Message 

 
Welcome to the 2018/2019 ASHRAE Columbus Chapter.  I hope everyone had a prosperous and wonderful summer.  I would 
like to thank Jared Keron for his service as the 2017/2018 Chapter President.  Jared did a wonderful job of overcoming some 
unforeseen obstacles and lead the Board of Governors to a very productive year.  As you have heard before, the Presidential 
Award of Excellence is given to ASHRAE Chapters who meet or exceed “PAR” in a number of categories and with the help of 
a tremendous Board of Governors Jared received the Presidential Award of Excellence.   
Congratulations Jared. 

 
I would like to take a moment and thank all of the Board of Governor Members.  As a 100% Voluntary Board, the time and 
effort that is put in to achieve the Chapter Goals is amazing.  We recently added three new Board Members, Casey Oldham 
and Derek Ensign with AECOM and Arlette Roeper with SRS Controls.   We have added to new Committees on the Board as 
well, Refrigeration Chair and Women in ASHRAE Chair.  Every year, Board members make their way to the CRC for training, 
which is held at Region V Chapters annually on a rotating basis.  I am proud to say that our attendance at the Toledo Chapter 
CRC was tremendous and the Columbus Chapter received the travel award for the second year in a row and 5 of the last 8 

years.    

The Columbus Chapter also has a unique situation at the Region V Level, we currently have (5) positions filled:  Jim Arnold – 
Government Affairs Region Vice Chair; Jake Taylor – Student Activities Region Vice Chair; Matt Colvin – YEA Region Vice 
Chair; Carl Schultz – CTTC Region Vice Chair; Hanse Cromer – Region Historian.  Congratulations on your elected and ap-

pointed positions at the Regional Level. 

The golf outing had another successful year and many thanks to Tony DeCrescenzo and golf committee for all of the time and 

dedication to make this event one of the premier events in our industry. 

As Chapter President I am required to set goals for the 2018/2019 fiscal year.  My goals include growing our membership 

through promotions and events, give chapter service awards, identify members who are eligible for Regional Awards of Merit 

and Distinguished Service Awards and apply, investigate and promote ASHRAE research projects in our area, form the Colum-

bus State Community College Student Chapter, apply for the Chapter Opportunity Fund and possibly implement a sustainabil-

ity project or living laboratory project.  Although the goals are high, with the help of the Board of Governors and Chapter 

members they can be achieved.  

 

Lastly, if you would like to help with any of the committees or help achieve our Chapter Goals, please do not hesitate to con-

tact me or one of the Board Members.  I look forward to seeing you at the Monthly Technical Luncheons and other events we 

have throughout the fiscal year. 

 

God Bless 

 

Hanse Cromer 

ASHRAE Columbus Chapter President 

hcromer@steffens-shultz.com 

614-989-0714 
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Gary H. Jahn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A U G U S T  1 9 ,  1 9 4 2  –  M A Y  2 ,  2 0 1 8  

Gary H. Jahn, age 75, of Miamisburg passed away Wednesday, May 2, 2018 at Kettering Medical Center. 

Gary was born long ago in Cincinnati, OH. He is survived by his wife of 36 years, Charmayne Jahn 

(Gabbard); his step daughter, Amy J. Licata and son-in-law, Joe Licata; brother, Michael Jahn; sisters, 

Kathee Scoggins and Debbie Callahan; beloved nieces and nephews: Corey, Colleen, Jenny, David, Mat-

thew, Beth, Kara and Erin; great nieces and nephews, as well as special friends he considered family. Gary 

served his country in the U.S. Navy, in the submarine service from 1964 to 1974. He was a proud em-

ployee of Stoermer- Anderson for 17 years. He enjoyed sports, yard beautification, vacations at the 

beach, cooking and life in general.  

 

 
 
 

ASHRAE 2018 Scholarship winners 

 

 

We had great response and participation in this year’s ASHRAE scholarship opportunity.  It comes with 

great excitement and pleasure to announce this year’s winners!  They are: 

College: Lindsey Spangler, The Ohio State University, Electrical & Computer Engineering     

High School: Caleb Marsh, University of Cincinnati, Mechanical Engineering 

Congratulations to the winners and best of luck to them in their future endeavors! 

On behalf of the ASHRAE Columbus Chapter Board of Governors; Thanks to all the participants and we 

look forward to the selection process, again, in April 2019. 

 

Sincerely, 

Bryan Crnarich 

Student Activities Chair 
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Region V Technology Awards 

Each year ASHRAE Society may present awards in six categories: Commercial Buildings (New, Existing, 
Existing Building Commissioning); Institutional Buildings (New, Existing, Existing Building Commission-
ing) Health Care Facilities (New, Existing, Existing Building Commissioning); Industrial Facilities or Pro-
cesses (New, Existing, Existing Building Commissioning); Public Assembly (New, Existing, Existing Building 
Commissioning); Residential  
 
Prior to this the projects must be entered in Regional competition. Every Spring engineers across the 
country can submit their projects for consideration for a technology award. This past year Region V 
made the following awards: 
 
First Place 
Category: Educational Facilities, New 
Project: Medill Elementary School 
Engineer of Record: Gregory C. Topp, RDFA 
  
First Place 
Category: Educational Facilities, Existing 
Project: Hawken School 
Engineer of Record: Megan Blank, DLR Group 
  
First Place 
Category: Public Assembly, Existing 
Project: Hamilton County Memorial Library 
Engineer of Record: Marlon Wright, DLR Group 
  
Honorable Mention 
Category: Educational Facilities, New 
Project: Cleveland School of the Arts 
Engineer of Record: Jason Majerus, DLR Group 

 

If you have a project that you consider to be exceptional, please consider entering it to the regional com-

pletion. For more information contact  the following: 

Dave kern  dkern@mussun.com 

or 

Carl Schultz  cschultz@osborn-eng.com 
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Golf Outing 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Annual ASHRAE Golf Outing was held on 9/21/18 at Bent Tree Golf Course.  As in year’s past, it 

was very well attended by consultants, contractors, vendors, and building owners.  The sun shined bright-

ly over the outing, which was a welcomed deviation from the gloomy forecast.  This year we saw 12 of 

the 18 holes featuring a vendor sponsored experience for the golfers, providing extra opportunities for 

the participants to refresh their beverage and win prizes.  The winning score among the 29 teams was an 

impressive 12 under par score of 60, shot by a team led by Jared Keron (Past President) from the Trane 

Company.  We look forward to seeing them back next year to defend their title!  The event raised 

$14,000 for ASHRAE research, making it one of the most successful golf outings in history.  Thank you to 

all who participated in the event and to all the sponsors.  Your support is what makes this event possible. 

 

Sincerely, 

Tony DeCrescenzo 

Chapter President Elect/Administrator 
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Future Lunch Meetings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Members 

  

We would like to welcome the following members who joined ASHRAE and the Columbus Chapter over 

this past summer: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the following who advanced from Associate to Member over the summer: 

Tony DeCrescenzo 

James Gallick 

 

Sincerely, 

Julia Call, Chapter Membership Promotion 
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Jonathan Beal Brett Householder Reed Morgan Brad Scheckelhoff 

Scott Beckett Reann Lung Richard Niese Steven Skorupski 

Derek Gibson Jeffery Lynch Gary Norrod Michael Stevenson 

Valerie Gilbert Andy Mears Forest Reed Christopher Whicker 

Nashat Hamed Robert Miller, Jr. Arlette Roeper  

Date Topic 

October 15, 2018 Molecular Filtration 

November 19, 2018 ASHRAE 62.1 

December 17, 2018 Net Zero 

January 21, 2018 Refrigeration 
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Board Member Support! 

Thank you to the following companies for their support of our dedicated Board Members: 

    STEFFENS-SHULTZ  ELITAIRE             OSBORN ENGINEERING 

  HEAPY ENGINEERING       KETCHUM & WALTON      TRANE                           

ADVANCED ENGINEERING       McCABEREMPEL MEP ENGINEERING 

  COLUMBUS TEMPERATURE CONTROL               MUSSUN SALES 

 AECOM      SAUER GROUP    

Officers  
Hanse Cromer Chapter President/Chapter Administrator/Regional Historian 
Tony DeCrescenzo Chapter President Elect/Chapter Administrator 
Jake Taylor           Chapter Vice President/Chapter Alternate/Regional Student activities Vice Chair 
Carl Schultz  Chapter Secretary/Newsletter/Regional CTTC Vice Chair 
Matt Colvin   Chapter Treasurer/Regional YEA Vice Chair 
Jared Keron          Chapter Past President 

 
Board Members  
David Kern  Chapter CTTC Chair 
Bryan Crnarich Chapter Student Activities Chair 
Jamie Dennis  Chapter Government Affairs Chair/Signage 
Aaron Powell  Chapter Research Promotion Chair/Chapter Administrator 
Julia Call  Chapter Membership Promotion/Chapter Administrator  
James Gallick  Chapter YEA 
Andrew Stotz  Chapter K-12 STEM Champion 
Bob Snow  Chapter Electronic Communication/CTTC Co-Chair 
Jason Treacy   Membership Promotion Co-Chair/Honors & Awards 
Melissa Wilson Women in ASHRAE/YEA Co-Chair 
Jim McCabe  Refrigeration Chair/Student Activities Co-Chair 
Jim Arnold  Regional Government Affairs Vice Chair 
Casey Oldham  Member at Large 
Derek Ensign  Member at Large 
Arlette Roeper Member at Large 

Carl McMullen  Chapter Historian 



Advertising 
 

If you would like to advertise and support the local chapter, the 

following are donations based on ad size.        
Please contact Carl Schultz at cschultz@osborn-eng.com if you 

would like to advertising in the next newsletter 

Single Issue Only: 

     1/4 Page  $50.00 

 

     1/2 Page  $75.00 

 

     Full Page $100.00 
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